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30 April 2019 

 

Dear Partners and Friends,  

 

The School IMC is pleased to announce the appointment of Mr. Cheng Hong Yung  

(鄭航勇先生) as the Principal of SKH Lam Woo Memorial Secondary School with effect from 

1 September 2019, following the retirement of our current Principal, Mr. Chan Ka Yun  

(陳加恩先生). 

 

This appointment is the result of a rigorous recruitment process following the guidelines of the 

Education Bureau. It began in June 2018 by a Principal Selection Committee (PSC) comprising 

Mr. Timothy Ha (also Chair of the Selection Committee), Rev. Peter Cheng, Mr. Peter Cheung 

and Ms. Linda Chan as appointed by the SKH Secondary School Council (the School 

Sponsoring Body), and Mr. Timothy Lam Jr. and me (School Supervisor) as appointed by  

the IMC. 

 

Through advertising in local English and Chinese newspapers, Church newsletter the Echo as 

well as internal circular, numerous applications were received. Five highly qualified candidates 

were shortlisted for interviews, and the PSC unanimously concluded to recommend to the 

School Sponsoring Body that Mr. Cheng Hong Yung be appointed to the post of Principal 

which the School Sponsoring Body and the IMC unanimously endorsed. Education Bureau has 

also approved this appointment. 

 

Mr. Cheng, a passionate and committed educator, has been teaching in SKH Lam Woo 

Memorial Secondary School for 21 years and is currently a vice principal of the School. His 

passion for educating the next generation is well demonstrated not only in his role as a 

vice-principal and a teacher, but also in his active participation in curriculum development, 

teacher professional development, students’ careers counselling and support, alumni 

engagement, etc. He worked in different professional associations including Curriculum 

Development Council on science education and Hong Kong Physics Olympiad Committee. He 

has a good working relation with universities and Crown of Thorns Church.  

 

Mr. Cheng graduated from the Chinese University of Hong Kong. He holds a Bachelor of 

Science and a Master of Philosophy degree, both in physics, an Advanced Postgraduate 

Diploma in Education and a Master of Art degree in Liberal Studies.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

We warmly welcome Mr. Cheng to be our next Principal. With his knowledge and positive 

relation with the School and our various stakeholders, experience in teaching, curriculum 

development, school administration and management, and setting clear vision in facilitating 

well-being of the new generation, we have every trust that Mr. Cheng would lead our school to 

scale new heights in the coming years. 

 

On behalf of the IMC, I would also like to express our wholehearted gratitude to Mr. Chan Ka 

Yun for his leadership and commitment to the School throughout the last 7 years of exemplary 

service. He has been striving to enhance global awareness of Lamwooers, to perfect the 

learning environment and to strengthen the heritage of the School. He has not only led the 

School to excel in all-round education but his servant-leadership style has become the role 

model for us to aspire to. May we wish Mr. Chan a happy and healthy new stage of life after his 

retirement and may God continue to bless Mr. Chan and his family. 

 

Lam Woo will soon celebrate its 50th anniversary. That our students have pleasing performance 

in many areas including academic, music, sports, etc. would not be possible without the support 

from Archbishop Paul Kwong, Bishop Andrew Chan, IMC and church leaders, as well as the 

joint efforts of the former and current supervisors, principals and teachers. Please join me in 

thanking the whole team and extending support to Mr. Cheng.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Alice YUK, BBS, JP 

School Supervisor 

 


